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August 31, 2006 

Mr. Brian Holloway

Holloway Rasmusson and Molodanof

2200 L Street

Sacramento, CA 95816

Mr. Holloway,

I am writing this letter on behalf of the Laguna Creek Watershed Council (LCWC) to express our appreciation to you and your staff and the entire Carmencita development team, for attending our most recent LCWC community meeting to present an update on the status of the Carmencita Ranch project. The members of the LCWC value the opportunity to review development proposals in our watershed, ask questions of the developers, express concerns and offer suggestions for possible solutions to minimize the impacts of the developments on our natural resources.  We are especially interested in those projects - like Carmencita Ranch - that are directly adjacent to the Laguna Creek corridor.

There is widespread and enthusiastic support among LCWC community members for the width of corridor preserved along the creek within the project area. What's more, we appreciate how, provided our questions below can be addressed, the planned corridor preserve will be consistent with the regional Laguna Creek Parkway Master Plan being developed by the Upper Laguna Creek Collaborative group.
At the end of your recent presentation to our group, you asked if we might write a letter to Sacramento County Planning in support of the project.  Upon further consideration, we have decided that the best time to do this would be after we have had a chance to review the EIR and Drainage Study for the project.  We would like to see additional information related to the water quality detention basin and drainage/flood control.  As you know, Dennis was only able to discuss those elements in a broad, conceptual manner at the meeting. 

I have listed a number of questions and comments below that summarize the concerns raised by LCWC members who attended our August 7th meeting. We hope you can help us answer these questions and that you find the questions useful in the preparation of the EIR and Drainage Study for this project. 

About the design of the combination wet water quality basin and its impact on the creek:

( Dennis mentioned in the presentation that the water quality basin will be a “wet” combination Type B basin.  Given this, we would like to know how the water quality basin will maintain its wet pool during dry periods; will supplemental water be required? 

( It is our understanding that the Carmencita water quality basin is one of a series of wet basins being planned for Laguna Creek in this area; the others are proposed to be located at Bradshaw Christian School and in an upstream area just west of Vineyard Road.  In our opinion, if all of these basins will be relying on creek water to keep them wet during dry periods, they should be designed in a coordinated manner to ensure that the creek will continue to have enough water during those periods to sustain existing habitat. Are there plans to ensure this type of integrated, system-wide basin planning?

( Will the proposed detention basin include a sediment forebay to facilitate sediment removal and eliminate or reduce the amount of maintenance required in the vegetated permanent pool area?

( How will flood control be provided for in this new development?  Is the detention basin proposed to serve as flood control and water quality functions?  What will happen to runoff flows from the development in excess of the water quality volume, or in excess of the basin's capacity; will they be bypassed directly to the creek, and if so, where will the discharge point(s) be located, and how will the creek and its habitat be protected? How will downstream properties be protected from flooding? 

About the project's integration of low impact development (LID) measures:

( As Dennis confirmed in the presentation, there are no LID features proposed in the current plan. We encourage you to integrate runoff reduction/ LID measures into the plan for the Carmencita community.  Measures such as disconnected roof drains, divided sidewalks, alternative porous pavement for driveways and multi-family parking areas, and narrower streets should be considered.  It is our understanding that fact sheets for these measures will be included in the Sacramento Stormwater Quality Partnership’s new Stormwater Quality Design Manual (public review draft expected out soon).  Also, requiring native landscaping in the common green areas would eliminate the need for pesticides and fertilizers and lower irrigation needs, thereby reducing runoff.  Use of LID measures and native plantings would have the added benefit of reducing the volume of water that would need to be treated in the water quality basin, possibly even reducing its size/footprint.  Prospective residents could be educated about the features which help make the Carmencita community a unique and environmentally-friendly place to live.

( At first glance, it seems the new proposal may actually create more impervious surface area than the previous project plan.  How does the total amount of impervious surface area in the latest proposal compare to the amount in the previous proposal?

 

( Noted on the project handouts from our February 6th, 2006 meeting are values of 667 units in a project area of 89 (+/-) acres. The handouts given to us on August 7th indicate 754 units in a project area of 102 (+/-) acres. In meeting notes taken at the August 7th meeting, one LCWC member noted a value of 598 total units being mentioned during the presentation.  Can we get documentation stating the correct number of units for the project?

 About the proposed natural park and detention basin interpretive site:

( Will the trail and interpretive viewing area on the north side of the detention basin be installed when the basin is constructed, or will this be a future action by Southgate Recreation and Park District?  If it is to be a future action, what is the guarantee that it will be constructed?

 

( The more standard park originally proposed in the project's northeast corner is now a natural, interpretive open space park near Bradshaw Rd.  Does Southgate Recreation and Park District require  recreational facilities/parks for the future Carmencita Ranch residents? If so, will the current park plans fulfill those requirements?

 

Again, the LCWC would like to thank you and your staff, and members of the Carmencita Ranch development team for providing us with informational updates and the opportunity to comment on that information. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or would like further information from our group.

Sincerely,
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Greg Suba, Coordinator

Laguna Creek Watershed Council

916-772-3230

www.lagunacreek.org
The Laguna Creek Watershed Council is a non-profit grass-roots alliance that strives to protect the health of Laguna Creek and its tributary streams by educating residents, promoting active community participation, and fostering partnerships and projects that achieve long-term, balanced solutions for all stakeholders. We work collaboratively to create solutions that balance the need for responsible resource protection and management with continued urban and economic development.
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